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Dear Dr. Stylli: 

In response to City of San Diego review comments 19 and 20, we have prepared this addendum to 

provide a statement as to the geotechnical stability of the project site. Based on our assessment of 

the current geologic conditions and proposed structural setback from the bluff edge, the site is 

considered geotechnically stable with the completion of the project. Original copies of the referenced 

reports, other than Nos. 5 and 7 are no longer available due to their age. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
SCST, LLC 

Emil Rudolph, PE, GE 2767 
Principal Geotechnical Engineer 

ER:hu 

(1) Addressee via e-mail: Harry.Stylli@progenity.com
(1) Mr. Gary Cohn via e-mail: gary@cohn-arch.com


